Regular Monthly Meeting August 13, 2009

The regular monthly meeting of the Shenango Township Board of Supervisors was held on Thursday, August 13, 2009, 7:00 pm, at the Shenango Township Municipal Building with Supervisors Larry Herman, Bob Peters and William Albertini present.

The meeting was opened with a salute to the flag.

The minutes were read and approved from the previous meeting.

Motion by Mr. Peters second by Mr. Albertini to approve payment of the general fund expenses. Mr. Herman – yes, Mr. Peters – yes, Mr. Albertini – yes.

Motion by Mr. Peters second by Mr. Albertini to approve payment of the sewer fund expenses. Mr. Herman – yes, Mr. Peters – yes, Mr. Albertini – yes.

Motion by Mr. Herman second by Mr. Peters to adopt Resolution #7 of 2009, Appointment of William Brown as the Act 32 Income reform act delegate.

Mr. Herman read the low bidders for the proposed paving and double sealing project. Youngblood Paving \$399,246.60 Pro Tech \$141,858.36

Public Comment:

Mr. Richard Bintrim, stated that storm water and sedimentation are running onto his property and would like it stopped. Mr. Peters stated that neighboring property owner will correct the problem.

Mr. Chuck Johnson, asked if Zoning meetings are open to public comment. Solicitor Cilli stated that yes public comment is permitted. He then asked the hours of the Zoning Officer, Mr. Herman stated the hours are 9-1 daily and by appointment. Mr. Johnson also asked the process of releasing of an un-ordained paper street. Solicitor Cilli stated that there is a process after 21 years it may revert to the adjoining property owners.

Mr. Oran Allen, Savannah Gardner Road, asked is anything has been done in regards to an audit of records of the former tax collector. Solilcitor Cilli stated that the bonding company was notified, however, it was not established that anything was missing only that the records were not legible, most likely a posting error and the former collector is not able to provide the information needed.

Mrs. June Duda, Willowbrook Road, stated that she had a complaint in regards to a police officer and how an incident was handled, with a neighbor's swimming pool. Mr. Herman stated that incident would be reviewed.

Mr. Tom Redfoot, Big Run Creek Road, asked what the Penn Prime expense was for. It is a workers compensation insurance premium. Mr. Redfoot also asked if the Township cut any trees near his home. Mr. Herman stated that the township did not cut any trees in the area recently; however, it is believed that it is a company working for Penn Power, Hackett or Pennline.

Motion by Herman second by Mr. Peters to adjourn.